
Chair Fagan, Vice Chair Girod, and Members of the Committee,  
 
I was evicted from my apartment without a cause in the summer of 2018. This made it so my daughter 
had to switch schools, I couldn't continue serving in my city advisory committee, I had to put my dog 
down, and it cost me all my savings to pay for deposits and moving. It was traumatizing.  
 
I only had 60 days to move and it was too short of a time to find something reasonable. I ended up 
having to rush to accept a home that cost me 700 more per month in rent. I am one of the lucky ones 
because I was recently employed.  
 
Please vote yes! We need protections for people. 60 days  nor 90 days is nearly enough time to relocate 
a family or prevent homelessness for some.  
 
Gloria Pinzon  
Tigard/ Beaverton area. 
 
 


